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Message from the Chief of Police 
 

 

Dear Residents, 

     I am pleased to present the Glen Ridge Police Department's accomplishments for the year 2023. Throughout 
the year, we have made significant strides in enhancing traffic safety, improving public safety measures, and 
strengthening community relationships. 

     One of our key achievements in 2023 was the addition of a dedicated traffic officer to our team. This officer 
has played a vital role in enforcing traffic laws, reducing accidents, and promoting safe driving practices in our 
community. Their presence has been instrumental in enhancing traffic safety for all residents and visitors. 

     In our ongoing commitment to public safety, we have introduced the utilization of drones to enhance 
surveillance and emergency response capabilities. This cutting-edge technology enables us to monitor traffic 
patterns, conduct search and rescue operations, and offer real-time assistance during critical incidents. 
Additionally, drones have augmented our operational capabilities during significant events like the Ashenfelter 
8K, proving effective in nighttime patrols to deter criminal activity. Their implementation has become a 
valuable asset in our endeavors to safeguard the safety and security of Glen Ridge, significantly bolstering our 
crime prevention and public safety efforts. 

     In alignment with our dedication to community policing, our department has introduced two new innovative 
programs strengthening ties between law enforcement and the community. The Take Me Home Initiative aids 
vulnerable individuals by registering vital details for swift emergency assistance, bolstering familial security 
and trust. Complementing this, the Blue Envelope Program caters to those with autism or communication 
challenges, offering law enforcement crucial insights for safer interactions. We persist in prioritizing 
community engagement through proactive strategies like neighborhood meetings and outreach programs, 
fostering mutual respect and safer environments. These initiatives collectively reinforce our commitment to 
enhancing community relations and ensuring resident safety and well-being. 

     I want to express my sincere appreciation to the members of the Glen Ridge Police Department for their 
dedication, professionalism, and unwavering commitment to serving our community. Together, we will 
continue to work tirelessly to uphold the highest standards of law enforcement and ensure a safe and secure 
environment for all. 

Sincerely, 

Chief Sean Quinn  
Glen Ridge Police Department 

 

 

 



 
 

Mission Statement and Core Values 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CORE VALUES 

 

 The core values of our organization are the fundamental beliefs that dictate and 
direct the members of our department, helping our members to further the mission 
of our department.  Our members have chosen the values they deemed to be most 
important to them, to reflect upon these core principals by which to police by.   

 
INTEGRITY ▪   PROFESSIONALISM ▪    RESPECT 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 

The members of the Glen Ridge Police Department are committed and prepared to 
provide quality service to our community.  Our goal is to enhance the quality of life, 
safety and security for all citizens.  Every member of our department is devoted to 
maintain integrity, professionalism, and respect towards those that they serve. 
 



 
 

Organization 
 

Chief of Police 

Sean Quinn 

Serving Since 2007 

 

Lieutenant 

Timothy Faranda 

Serving Since 2008 

 

Lieutenant 

Dean Gnardellis 

Serving Since   2004 

 

Sergeant 

Anthony Mazza 

Serving Since 2005 

4 years United States 
Marine Corps 

 

Det. Sergeant 

Daniel Manley 

Serving Since   2008 

 



 
 

Sergeant 

Matthew Koc 

Serving Since 2005 

 

Sergeant 

Ryan Schwartz 

Serving Since  2007 

 

Sergeant 

Michael Medico 

Serving Since 2008 

 

Sergeant 

Patricia Romaine 

Serving Since  2010 

 

Sergeant 

Matthew Perigo 

Serving Since 2013 

 

Officer 

Joseph Uliano 

Serving Since 

2002 

 

Officer 

Giuseppe Oliva 

Serving Since 2004 

 

Officer 

Chris Grogan 

Serving Since  2005 

 



 
 

Officer 

Fuquannah Holley 

Serving Since  2007 

 

 

Detective 

Anthony Re 

Serving Since 2015 

 

Officer 

Carl Abrahamsen 

Serving Since  2014 

 

Officer 

Paul Cicchetti 

Serving Since 2018 

 

Officer 

Joseph Anello 

Serving Since  2017 

 

Officer 

Kristofer Lucas 

Serving Since 2019                      

4 years United States 

Marine Corps 

 

Officer 

Andrew Waring 

Serving Since  2019 

 

Detective 

Kendall Caruso 

Serving Since 2020 

 



 
 

Officer 

Manuel Addu 

Serving Since  2019 

 

Officer  

Aly Ahmed 

Serving Since 2023 

 

Officer  

Elverth Sandoval 

Serving Since 2023 

 

 

CSO 

Adrian Cheddie 

Serving Since 2005 

6 years United States 

Marine Corps Reserves 

 

CSO 

Anthony Christian 

Serving Since 2020 

 

CSO 

Cassie Wachter 

Serving Since  2022 

 

CSO 

Christian Velez 

Serving Since 2023 

   

Confidential 

Assistant 

Michele Rollo 

Serving Since  2020 

 Records Clerk 

Elizabeth Moraski 

Serving Since 2000 



 
 

 

Borough and Police Department Demographics 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 SERVICE POPULATION CURRENT SWORN OFFICERS CURRENT SWORN OFFICERS FEMALE 

 # % # % # % 

Caucasian 6,206 78.7% 19 82.% 2 8.7% 

African-
American 

410 5.2% 2 8.7% 1 4.3% 

Hispanic 726 9.2% 2 8.7% 0 % 

Asian 544 6.9% 0 0% 0 0% 

Total 7,886 100% 23 100% 3 13% 

 

 

 

Police Department Personnel  
Chief 1 

Lieutenants 2 

Sergeants 7 

Police Officers 12 

Dispatchers 4 

Civilian Staff 2 

Crossing Guards 18 



 
 

Crime Statistics 
 
 
 
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department participates in the National Incident Based Reporting System, known as 
NIBRS.   The system is maintained by the FBI and is implemented to improve the overall quality of crime data 
collected by law enforcement.  For more information, visit the FBI’s website crime, statistics section.     
 
 
 
 
 
The following NIBRS offenses were not reported in 2023: 
Murder  Manslaughter Justifiable Homicide  Rape Kidnapping Sexual Assault with an object  
Incest   Statutory  Rape  Human Trafficking   Involuntary Servitude  Robbery     
Arson  Bribery  Gambling Offenses   Prostitution   Pornography Offense 
Animal Cruelty 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

NIBRS Crime  
Total 
Reported 

Total 
Cleared 

Percentage 
Cleared 

2022 
Reported 

2022 
Cleared 

Fondling 1 3 100% 3 3 

Aggravated Assault 3 3 100% 2 1 

Simple Assault 28 22 78.57% 33 24 

Intimidation 5 3 60% 12 10 

Kidnapping/Abduction 1 1 100% 0 0 

Crimes Against Persons Total 38 30 78.95% 51 38 

Robbery 0 0 - 1 1 

Burglary/Breaking & Entering 20 2 10% 10 3 

Larceny/Theft Offenses 117 31 26.5% 87 23 

Motor Vehicle Theft 8 3 37.5% 17 4 

Destruction Of Property 12 7 58.33 12 9 

Counterfeiting/Forgery 5 4 80% 8 5 

Fraud Offense 30 5 16.67% 40 0 

Embezzlement 5 3 60% 3 2 

Extortion/Blackmail 5 0 0% 2 0 

Stolen Property Offenses 1 1 100% 6 6 

Crimes Against Property Total 203 56 27.59% 186 53 

Drug/Narcotic Violations 3 3 100% 2 2 

Drug Equipment Violations 2 2 100% 1 1 

Weapons Law Violations 1 1 100% 1 1 

Crimes Against Society Total 6 6 100% 4 4 

Total Group "A" Offenses 247 92 37.25%   



 
 

Traffic Data 
Violations and Motor Vehicle Data 
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department issued 2,748 traffic summonses in 2023.  A total of 1207 were issued for 
moving violations, 1541 summonses were issued for parking violations and 11 borough ordinance violations 
were issued.  There were a total of 3,323 traffic stops, 809 traffic details conducted and 126 vehicles towed.   
The department completed 7 traffic surveys and received 66 traffic related complaints which were investigated. 

 

 

Traffic Crashes 
The department responded to 235 traffic accidents, 63 of which had injuries.  There were zero fatal motor 
vehicle accidents and 9 pedestrians were struck by a motor vehicle.    
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Traffic Officer 
 

In August of 2023, the department was able to dedicate one full time officer to traffic enforcement.  Sgt. 
Matthew Perigo was assigned as the traffic officer.  His responsibility included responding to traffic complaints, 
enforcement and conducting traffic surveys.   After being assigned, Sgt. Perigo conducted 563 motor vehicle 
stops, completed 7 traffic surveys and 177 specific traffic details.   The assignment has proven to be extremely 
successful and has allowed the department to respond to the multitude of traffic complaints in an expeditious 
manner.   

 

Traffic Grants 
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department received three traffic grants this year for enforcement.  The grants were 
issued through the NJ Department of Highway Traffic and Safety and were for Distracted Driving, Click it or 

Ticket and Driver Sober Get Pulled Over.   Officers conducted 607 traffic stops, issued 173 summonses and two 
arrest were made during these details.   

 
Racial Profiling Statistics  
 

The Department reports on all ethnicities for motor vehicle stops.  Below is a breakdown of total traffic stops and 

reported ethnicity.   

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Arrest Data 
In 2023, The Glen Ridge Police Department made 72 arrest.  Those arrested were processed at the police department 

and either released in accordance with New Jersey Bail Reform Laws or transported to the Essex County Correctional 

Facility.   Additionally, 54 criminal complaints were filed with the courts. 
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Calls for Service 
 
Call Types 
 

During 2023, the officers of the Glen Ridge Police Department documented 35,258 incident call types where an officer 

was out of service.  A sampling of those calls are as follows: 

Aid/Assist 56 Lockout House / MV 33 

Alarm Calls 252 Missing Person 7 

Animal Complaints 123 MV Crash 235 

Ambulance Calls 455 Noise Complaints 80 

Back Up Officer 5099 Open Doors 180 

Building Check 3698 Parking Enforcement 2821 

Community Outreach 3023 Property Calls 125 

Crossing Detail 140 Suspicious Conditions 436 

Field Checks 1435 Traffic Related 1050 

Fire Dispatch 226 Welfare Check 44 

 

Departmental Statistics 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1,405 

Reports

2,354 

911 Calls

2,078 

Vacant House 
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226

Fire Dispatches

1,524 
Ambulance 
Responses

107,410 

Miles Patrolled

3,323 Motor 
Vehicle Stops

119 

Motor Vehicles 
Towed



 
 

Professional Standards 
 

Internal Affairs Report and Major Discipline 
 

The Internal Affairs Division consists of Lieutenant Faranda, Lieutenant Gnardellis and Detective Sergeant 
Manley.  The unit processed eight complaints for officer misconduct in 2023.  The unit also processed two 
random drug tests of sworn officers in accordance with the New Jersey Attorney General Guidelines and 
monitored the Early Warning System for officer conduct. The Internal Affairs unit also monitors and reports to 
the Essex County Prosecutor’s Office any Brady and Giglio violations which would result from untruthfulness. 

 

 

 

 

 

Total Cases Opened 8 

Total Cases Closed 8 

Total Cases Pending  0 

Total Criminal Cases 0 

 

There was no major discipline imposed on a Glen Ridge Officer in accordance with AG Directive 21-6. 

    
Source of 
Complaint 

Criminal Outcome 
Internal Disciplinary 
Outcome 
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Excessive Force 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Improper 
Arrest 

0 2 2 0 2 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 0 0 

Improper Entry 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Improper 
Search 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Other Criminal 
Violation 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Differential 
Treatment 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Demeanor 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Domestic 
Violence 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Other Rule 
Violation 

0 6 6 2 4 0 0 0 0 0 3 0 0 0 3 0 



 
 
 

Motor Vehicle Pursuits 
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department engaged in one motor vehicle pursuit during 2023.  There were 11 reported 
instances where a vehicle failed to stop for a Glen Ridge Officer, which fled the scene and no pursuit was 
initiated.   

 

Use of Force 
 

In 2023, two use of force reports were completed by officers for one incident.  The one incident involved a 
mental health incident and there were no reported injuries.   All incidents were categorized as physical force as 
defined by the New Jersey Attorney General.   

There were four show of forces during two incidents where constructive authority with a firearm was utilized. 

A command level review was completed for each use of force incident. There was no indication that force used 
was administered inappropriately. 

 

Complaints 
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department accepts and investigates all complaints of department and employee alleged 
misconduct or wrongdoing from any person, department employee or any other source, including anonymous sources.  
Complaints maybe submitted by e-mail as well to internalaffairs@glenridgenj.org    

The Glen Ridge Police Department post all Internal Affairs reports on our website as well as our Early Warning Policy, 
Internal Affairs Policy, and Drug Testing Policy, https://www.glenridgenj.org/GRPD-ProfessionalStandards.htm  
Additionally, the initial complaint form can be found at this link and is available in 11 languages.   

 Scanning the below QR code will bring you to the annual reports section on the departments webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:internalaffairs@glenridgenj.org
https://www.glenridgenj.org/GRPD-ProfessionalStandards.htm


 
 

Detective Bureau 
  

In 2023, the Detective Bureau, comprising one supervisor and two detectives, diligently investigated 328 
incidents. The department's investigative unit made positive strides by enhancing investigative techniques and 
leveraging modern technology. A total of 169 cases were successfully cleared, yielding a clearance rate of 52%. 
While this represents a nominal decrease from the previous year, it's crucial to recognize that our focus on 
advanced investigative methods has yielded tangible results. Additionally, modifications to marijuana laws, as 
well as bail reform legislation, have had an immediate impact on criminal investigations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One noteworthy achievement is the 6% increase in adult arrests during 2023, showcasing the department's 
commitment to maintaining public safety. This positive outcome attests to the dedication and effectiveness of 
our Detective Bureau. 

Moreover, our investment in crime scene processing training has led to a notable development in the realm of 
open/inactive cases. The percentage of these cases has risen from 7% to 17%. This increase, while seemingly 
concerning at first glance, becomes a significant milestone when we consider the context. 

It's important to emphasize that the 17% of open/inactive cases exclusively pertains to instances where 
fingerprint or DNA evidence was recovered and subsequently submitted for analysis. This strategic approach 
ensures that we prioritize cases with a higher likelihood of yielding results through advanced forensic 
techniques. 

Profiles derived from this evidence are now cataloged in a national database, poised to contribute to future 
arrests and criminal charges. This forward-thinking initiative aligns with our commitment to staying at the 
forefront of crime-solving methodologies and underscores our dedication to justice. 

In conclusion, while the overall clearance rate may have experienced a modest decrease, the concurrent increase 
in adult arrests and the proactive approach to leveraging forensic evidence exemplify our department's resilience 
and adaptability. We remain steadfast in our pursuit of justice and the safety of our community. 
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Project Medicine Drop 

The department’s prescription drug abuse prevention program, Project Medicine Drop, continued to grow in 
popularity in 2023. This proactive crime prevention program provides residents an opportunity to properly discard 
expired, unused or unwanted prescription medications. The department collected 213 pounds of expired, unused, 
or unwanted prescription medications, an increase of 22.5% from 2022. Since launching the program in 2017, the 
department has collected 1,533 pounds of medication. 

Reassignment of Personnel 

On January 9, 2023, Officer Kendall Caruso was reassigned to the Detective Bureau. Detective Caruso has been 
a member of the Glen Ridge Police Department since September 2001 and brings a unique skill set and fresh 
perspective to the investigative division. During her first year in the Detective Bureau, Detective Caruso 
investigated a variety of crimes, including but not limited to theft, burglary, fraud, sexual assault, extortion, 
weapon offenses, acts of juvenile delinquency, and domestic violence offenses. In addition, Detective Caruso 
has spearheaded community policing initiatives while aggressively developing the department’s social media 
presence.   

 School Engagement 

In addition to investigative responsibilities, the Detective Bureau served as the liaison to the school district. 
Detective Anthony Re was assigned as the primary school liaison to the Linden Avenue School and Glen Ridge 
High School. Detective Kendall Caruso was the liaison to the Forest Avenue School, Central Avenue School, and 
Ridgewood Avenue School. During the academic year, detectives conducted a variety of security drills and 
community policing programs at their respective school. 
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Notable Cases & Events  
 

Motor Vehicle Theft Arrest 

On January 6th, 2023, a motor vehicle was stolen from the 100 block of Forest Avenue.  Det. Re and Officer Cicchetti 

responded to the scene and determined that the vehicle was equipped with GPS.  Det. Re & and Officer Cicchetti were 

able to respond down to Newark in an effort to track the vehicle.  They were able to locate the vehicle at the Jersey 

Gardens mall in Elizabeth.   While observing the vehicle, they observed the suspected vehicle thief walking towards the 

vehicle, as they went to stop him, he took off running.  Officer chased the suspect on foot through the parking lot and 

were able to apprehend him.  It was later determined that the suspect was wanted for several home invasions in Tenafly 

as well as additional auto thefts.   

CPR 

On February 5th, 2023, Sgt. Mazza and Officer Uliano responded to Woodland Avenue for a male who was not breathing.  

He determined that the male was in cardiac arrest and began CPR.  With assistance of an AED and after several rounds 

of compressions, the man was resuscitated.  

Domestic Violence – Stalking 

On March 2nd, 2023, Sgt. Schwartz and Officer Uliano responded to the 900 block of Bloomfield Avenue for a male who 

was trespassing on the property.  Upon investigation, it was determined that the male was previously in a relationship 

with a resident at that location and had been waiting for her outside the residence.  He had been previously advised he 

was unwanted at that location.  He was also determined to be in possession of a weapon.  He was subsequently arrested 

by Officers and charged.   

Burglary to Motor Vehicles 

On April 4th, 2023, while heading home after his work shift, Det. Re observed three individuals who were breaking into 

vehicles on Sherman Avenue.  He immediately notified patrol officers, Sgt. Schwartz, Officer Waring and Det. Sg.t 

Manley responded to the area.  They were able to locate the suspects who were observed breaking into vehicles.  Two 

of the suspects complied with Officers directions and one fled the area.  After a long foot pursuit, the suspect was 

captured without incident.  All three were charged on a juvenile summonses and released to their family. 

Burglary to Residence 

On May 8th, 2023, Officer Uliano responded to Thomas Street on an in progress Burglary to a residence.  He was able to 

obtain a good description of the suspect and broadcast it to responding units.  The suspect was located and taken into 

custody without incident.   

 

 

 



 
 
Structure Fire 

On May 28th, 2023, Sgt. Medico, Officer Waring and Officer Ahmed responded to Willow Street for a structure fire along 

with Montclair Fire.  Upon arrival, they observed the front porch of the residence was engulfed in flames.  They 

immediately evacuated the residence.  While awaiting Montclair fire, they were able to prevent the fire from spreading 

by using a garden hose.  There were no reported injuries and Montclair Fire was able to extinguishing the remainder of 

the fire.  

Burglary to Motor Vehicles 

On August 9th, 2023, a resident of Outlook Place observed a male breaking into his vehicle.   After calling 911, Sgt. 

Romaine, Officer Addu, Officer Sandoval and Det. Re responded to the area and set up a perimeter.  While checking the 

area, Officer Addu observed the male inside a vehicle, the male promptly fled on foot through the backyard.  Officers 

engaged in a foot pursuit and were able to apprehend the suspect at Broad and Bay Avenues.  He was subsequently 

charged with Burglary to Auto. 

 Domestic Violence Strangulation 

On October 8th, 2023, Det. Sgt. Manley, Officer Uliano and Officer Abrahamsen responded to an unwanted party inside 

the residence.  Upon arrival, it was determined that the victim’s ex-boyfriend had entered the residence and an 

argument began.  The suspect then began to strangle the victim and threatening her while in possession of a knife.  

Officer were able to use constructive authority and ordered him to drop the weapon and two the ground.  He was 

subsequently arrested, charged and remanded to Essex County Correctional Facility.   

Burglary to Auto 

On November 16th, 2023, while on patrol Sgt. Mazza heard glass break in the area of the Hillside Avenue Lot.  While 

checking the lot, he observed broken glass on the ground and a male inside the vehicle.  Upon observing Sgt. Mazza, the 

male fled the scene and Sgt. Mazza chased him on foot through the Bottle King parking lot and across Bloomfield 

Avenue where he was later apprehended.  He was charged with Burglary to Auto, Criminal Mischief and Resisting Arrest.   

Burglary Arrest 

In December of 2023, Glen Ridge Det. Kendall Caruso began investigating two similar burglaries which occurred in town.  

At both scenes, it was determined that the suspect forced entry in the afternoon and ransacked the residence searching 

for items of value.   Through investigation, a suspect was developed.  That suspect was tied to the area of the burglary 

via a rental car which his friend had rented.   In January of 2024, the suspected was charged with two counts of Burglary, 

Theft and Criminal Mischief.  This incident remains under investigation as a second suspect is believed to have been 

involved.   

 

 

 

 



 
 

Retirements and New Hires 
 

Officer Anthony Rivera 

This year we bid farewell to our beloved Officer Anthony 
Rivera.  After dedicating 16 years of service to the Glen 
Ridge Police Department, Officer Rivera decided to retire to 
pursue his lifelong dream and relocate his family. His 
departure was deeply felt, as he was highly regarded both as 
an officer and as a member of the community. 
 
Officer Rivera's journey with the department began as a 
dispatcher, later transitioning to roles in the Detective Bureau 
and Patrol Division. Among his many contributions, he 
demonstrated exceptional organizational skills, notably 
revitalizing and streamlining the evidence room—a 
significant undertaking. Additionally, he served as a firearms 
instructor, work zone safety instructor, and the department's 
Humane Law Enforcement Officer. Throughout his tenure, he 
served the residents of Glen Ridge with unwavering pride and 
distinction. 
 
In his capacity as a field training officer, Officer Rivera 
continued to inspire and guide many of the department's 
current officers, leaving behind a positive and enduring 
legacy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Officer Aly Ahmed and Officer Elverth Sandoval 
 
 
The department was fortunate two hire two excellent police officers in 2023.  Officer Aly Ahmed (left) was 
hired by the department in April after having worked at the New Jersey Institute of Technology Police 
Department.  Officer Aly brought with him 3 years of experience and is fluent in Arabic.  Officer Elverth 
Sandoval (right) was hired by the department in April after having worked six years with the City of East 
Orange and he is fluent in Spanish.       
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Crossing Guard Tony Calzone 
 
Crossing Guard Tony Calzone, an 18-year veteran of the departments crossing guards, retired this November.  
CG Calzone was a staple at the intersection of Linden Avenue and Hawthorne Avenue for most of his career 
and retired working the Ridgewood Avenue and Snowden Place Post.  Unfortunately, shortly after his 
retirement he passed away unexpectedly.   The department will forever miss him as well as the children who 
knew him.  We remember all of his wonderful years of service keeping children safe.   

 
 

 

 

 

 
Crime Prevention Update 
 
 
GRPD has many established community policing programs, including home security surveys, bicycle safety and 
bicycle officers, coffee with a cop, and medicine Rx take back day to name a few.   
 
In 2023, we instituted three new programs.  The Take Me Home for at-
risk individuals, which was created in 2003 by Officer Donohoe of the 
Pensacola (FL) Police Department, is a voluntary registration program 
that assists law enforcement in locating and interacting with seniors, 
special-needs children, and other high-risk persons. The Blue Envelope 
Program was rolled out in March of 2023 and is designed to assist 
drivers with autism who are interacting with the police.  It provides a 
dedicated envelope to place their documents in and identifying 
information about the driver to assist with the interaction.   
 
The Department also purchased and implemented an Unmanned Aerial 
Vehicle program.  The purpose of the U.A.V. program is to assist patrol 
officers by providing aerial assistance when conducting a search for a 
suspect and a missing person.  Additionally, the U.A.V. provides over 
watch support for all large events in town and is capable of transmitting 
a video feed back to the mobile command post to evaluate events in 
real time and deploy personnel appropriately.    The department 
currently has one certified officer to operate the U.A.V.   
 



 
 

Community Policing 
 

Car Seat Installation Event – The Glen Ridge Police Department has two certified child safety seat installers.  
A second annual community event was held this year where car seat installations and safety checks were 
conducted.  Additionally, residents may make an appointment for a child seat installation.  

 

 

National Night Out – The National Night Out event was 
held at the Glen Ridge Community Pool.  The event 
continues to be a huge success within the community.  This 
year, the department of Homeland Security joined us to 
educate the community on their mission and equipment.  The 
US Coast Guard also conducted a fly over for the event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bicycle Rodeo – The Glen Ridge Police Department hosted a Bicycle Rodeo at the Central Avenue School in 
June.  Residents were encouraged to attend, register their bicycles and then put their skills to the test on our 
obstacle course.     

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Lemonade with Law Enforcement – The Glen Ridge Police 
Departments Detective Bureau hosted a lemonade with law 
enforcement at Carteret Park during the recreational summer 
camps.   

 

 

Ashenfelter 8K – The A8K race was held 
on Thanksgiving Day 2022.  The department provided security for the over 5,000 
attendees at the event.   The event remains a success and we’re proud to be a part of it.    

 

 

 

 

September 11th Memorial Service – The department hosted the Boroughs 
September 11th memorial service in front of our Police Headquarters to 
remember the victims of the 9-11 terrorist attacks on the 22nd anniversary. 

 

 

Santa Parade - Members of the Police Department, Ambulance Squad, DPW, Montclair Fire Department and the 
Borough escorted Santa through town this December.  Members of the public were able to track Santa’s progress 
through town via social media.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Photos  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Contact Information  
 

The Glen Ridge Police Department  973-748-5400 
3 Herman Street 
Glen Ridge, NJ 07028 

Chief Sean Quinn 973-748-5400 x 118 
spquinn@glenridgenj.org 

Lt. Timothy Faranda 973-748-5400 x 117 
tpfaranda@glenridgenj.org 

Lt. Dean Gnardellis 973-748-5400 x 113 
djgnardellis@glenridgenj.org  

Adm. Sgt. Matthew Koc 973-748-5400 x 124 
mtkoc@glenridgenj.org  

Det. Sgt. Daniel Manley 973-748-5400 x 115 
dlmanley@glenridgenj.org  

Det. Anthony Re 973-748-5400 x 119 
awre@glenridgenj.org  

Det. Kendall Caruso 973-748-5400 x 120 
kecaruso@glenridgenj.org 

Records Bureau 973-748-5400 x 123 
records@glenridgenj.org  

Police Administration 973-748-5400 x 118 
policeadministration@glenridgenj.org  

 

Facebook/glenridgepd 

 

@glenridgepd 

  

Website:   http://www.glenridgenj.org/public.htm 
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